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It was a year ago this week that I received a 

telephone call from a dear friend in North 

Carolina who was going through the experience of 

watching his dad die. Thatõs not easy to do at any 

time, least of all at Christmas. While others were 

singing and laughing, he was watching someone 

he loved slowly slip away. 

 

But it wasnõt all sadness... 

 

Years ago this dying man was not a Christian, but 

he was a very successful businessman and also a 

highly credentialed Free 

Masonña member of the 

Masonic Lodge. In those 

days, he had never sensed 

the need of Jesus Christ as 

Savior, though outwardly he 

gave Him lip service and 

readily acknowledged Him 

as a moralist, example and 

teacher. But then the day 

came God confronted this man with his sin and 

his need for Christ as Savior, and this man was 

gloriously savedñhis life completely transformed. 

 

In reminiscing on all of that, my friend 

commented on what matters when you watch 

someone you love die before your eyes. He said: 

òWhen that happens, you realize that the things 

of the world arenõt that important. The money 

and the power and the big career, they all just 

wash away. At the end, the only thing that 

matters is to know Jesus Christ. Today there is 

a sweetness and quietness and contentment to 

my fatherõs life that can only be explained by 

Jesus.ó 

 

The Christmas season is drawing nearé 

 

Do you know the Christ of Christmas? 

 

There is a sweetness and 

quietness and contentment 

which are found uniquely in 

Him. One day when Jesus 

was speaking to those of 

His day, who were looking 

for those things in all the 

wrong places, He declared: 

òI am the bread of life. He 

who comes to Me will never go hungry, and he 

who believes in Me will never go thirstyó (John 

6:35). 

 

If youõve yet to put your trust in the Lord Jesus 

Christ as your sin-bearing Savior, the invitation 

is there for you. 

When Joseph woke up, he did what the angel of the Lord had commanded him 
and took Mary home as his wife. But he had no union with her  
until she gave birth to a son. And he gave him the name Jesus.  

Luke 1:24 -25  

Womenõs Ministries celebrate their 

party on December 6, there is a White 

Elephant Gift Exchange on December 

20, the Christmas Choir program 

is December 22 and the special 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service the 

24 th. 

Take time to seek out the lonely, 

the hurt, and the seeking and 

invite them to discover the love 

and friendship that comes from 

knowing the Christ in Christmas. 

The holiday season gives Christians a 

great opportunity to talk easily to others 

about the Gospel. There is no hiding the 

Reason for the season. And our 

activities as a church are some of the 

best ways to reach out to our neighbors.  

There are several parties and events 

that would welcome those who do 

not normally come to church 

services. 

òThere is a sweetness and 

quietness and contentmenté

that can only be explained  

by Jesus.ó 

Reaching Our Friends for Christ -  
Church Activities Give Opportunity to Share Good News 



Fellowship Baptist Church  

5936 Rolling Road 
Springfield, VA 22152 

Money Matters  

November Giving Per Week (General Fund) $3,996 

Weekly Need $5,229 

Year-to-Date General Fund Giving $225,210  

Year-to-Date General Fund Need $245,764  

Dec. 4 First Wednesday Fellowship Dinner (6:30 PM) 

Dec. 6 Womenõs Ministry Christmas Party (7:00 PM) 

Dec. 7 Leaf Cleanup (8:00 AM) 

Dec. 10 Nursing Home Ministry (2:00 PM)  

Dec. 11 December Annual Meeting (7:30 PM) 

Dec.  

13-14 
Menõs Retreat 

Dec. 19 ESL Christmas Party (8:00 PM) 

Dec. 20 White Elephant Gift Exchange (7:00 PM) 

Dec. 22 Christmas Choir Program (6:00 PM) 

Dec. 24 Candlelight Service (6:00 PM) 

Each December a love offering is 

received for the missionaries sent 

out from our church.  Our goal of 

$4,550 will enable us to give each 

missionary family a gift equal to 

their monthly support from 

Fellowship. 

A Gift for Our Missionaries  

This Christmas two of our supported 
miss ionary couples wi l l  be 
celebrating the holiday in a very 
special way. After much prayer, work 
and sacrifice, Dean and Julie Blood, 
in Alaska, and Travis and Becky 
Gravley, in Romania, are hoping to 
have services this Christmas in their 

new church buildings. 

Bethany Baptist Church, in Juneau, 
Alaska, was hoping to finish their 
new church building before winter 
struck. They are about 85% complete 
and are still working hard, hoping to 
hold Christmas services there. The 
church people have expressed thanks 
for help in the project: some through 
coming and helping with the building, 
some from giving and many from 

praying. 

òOur prayer is that God will use this 
building to bring glory to Him, 
through the preaching and teaching 
of His Word. This building will provide 
our church family with stability and 
have a place to call home,ó said Dean. While waiting 
for the completion of the building, the congregation 

Missionaries to Celebrate Christmas in New Buildings 
has met in a house, an elementary 
school, and a public high school 
library.  They are eager to tell the 
community of their new address and 
invite them to celebrate Christmas 

with them there. 

Across the globe, in Cheriu, Romania, 
the Gravleys are hoping for the same 
opportunity this Christmas. Done with 
the outside construction, they are 
completing the inside work and final 
details. They are planning a 
December 22 building dedication 

service. 

òChristmas is just around the corner,ó 
Travis said, òand once again we are 
anticipating a busy season. Along 
with moving into our new building, we 
will assemble and pass out church 
member packets and children's 
packets, hold extra Christmas 
worship services, and prepare to start 
a new year as a church. Pray that our 
acts of love point Roma to their only 
Savior, that our services truly honor 

our gracious God, and that the Word we preach will 

advance in the hearts of the hearers.ó  

Bethany Baptist Church, Juneau, Alaska 

Grace Baptist Church, Cheriu, Romania 

On December 22, during the evening service, we will 

enjoy the songs of the season in "A Celebration of 

Christmas."  Plan to be a part of this special time of 

Christmas music from our choir and others.  

A Celebration of Christmas 


